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Our offices will be closed for the holiday season from 
20th December 2019 to 6th January 2020 

Please remember our new contact details:  

Director of Administration:  
Graham Bailey – Telephone 087 0040 456 
CEEPSA is based in Summerveld,  Kwa-Zulu Natal. The 
contact email address remains unchanged: 
admin@ceepsa.org 
 
FAREWELLS 
Shelly Beckbessinger and Dineo Molomo have resigned as 
directors of CEEPSA. We thank them for their 
contributions and wish them well. 
 
FEEDBACK 
1. National Learners Records Database (NLRD) 
We are required to upload the information of our newly 
registered professionals twice a year. 
The information relates to the two professional 
designations that are registered with the SA Qualifications 
Authority (SAQA) 
viz: Equine Practitioner – a qualified person who earns all 
or part of their livelihood from working with horses, but 
not necessarily riding them e.g. at National Qualification 
Framework (NQF) Level 1, a professional groom or at 
National Qualifications Framework (NQF) Level 4, an 
apprentice farrier. An Equestrian practitioner - is a 
qualified person who earns all or part of their livelihood 
from applying their skills of riding a horse e.g. an 
Equestrian competition coach/Instructor; an Equestrian 
tourism lead guide; a mounted policeman; a jockey etc. 
Please disregard the incorrect information that is 
circulating: an Equine Practitioner is NOT a qualification. It 
is a registered professional designation with SAQA. 
 
2. MOU with SAEF 
Regrettably, there has been no response from SAEF to the 
draft co-operation agreement we submitted to them for 
comment in July 2018.  We still hope cooperation will be 
possible in 2020. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
3. SAQA Facilitated MOU with SASCOC 
We have referred to an MOU with SASCOC that SAQA and 
CEEPSA have been trying to implement for two years. 
SASCOC is no longer recognized by SAQA as a Professional 
Body and as such there is no longer a need for SAQA to 
assist CEEPSA with facilitating an MOU with SASCOC.  
 
REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES 
Please remember to contact your regional representative 
if they can be of any assistance to you. Please let them 
know of any seminars taking place in your region, or of 
any topics that you would like to be presented 
 
To Recap:  
Dalene Baksa KZN – dilly@lantic.net 
Leigh Adams Gauteng – leezie@live.com 
Kim Husband Mpumalanga – kimehusband@gmail.com 
Sharon Crouse WCape – citadel@mweb.co.za 
Maryna Meyer ECape – churchmouse@polka.co.za 
Natalie Olivier FS – natalie@olivetreec.co.za 
 
REMINDERS 
Please remember that we need you to capture your CPD 
logs and forward them to us before your 3 year cycle ends. 
 
Another reminder: please let us have your annual subs 
payment of R345 (if you do not use the insurance option) 
or R395 if you are signed up for the insurance paid into 
the NEW CEEPSA BANK ACCOUNT before end of February 
2020: 

ABSA  Account Number: 409 7931 703 
 
 
 
 

Best wishes to you all from the 
CEEPSA Board of Directors for a 
Blessed Christmas and a Happy, 

Healthy & Prosperous 2020 
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